

Woodside Primary School Gittin Street Oswestry Shropshire SY11 1DT

Tel: 01691 652446 admin@woodside.shropshire.sch.uk www.woodsideschool.co.uk

Friday 15 September 2023

Dear parents and carers

Harvest 2023

We plan to hold our harvest assemblies with the children on Monday 02 October. We know that many in our local community are struggling and, as we do each year, would like to collect food for Oswestry Food Bank. From Monday (18 September) there will be a large plastic collection box just inside the front gate on the main playground, one at the top of the driveway where years 5 and 6 come in and another one at the early years drop-off area. Donations can be placed in this box please.

The food bank website suggests the following:

- Tinned chopped tomatoes
- Milk (long life or powdered)
- Ketchup, mayo, brown sauce and other sources
- Rice pudding, custard
- Squash, fruit juice
- Tinned fruit, tinned vegetables: peas and carrots, potatoes, instant mash
- Tinned meat hot and cold
- Hot chocolate
- Biscuits
- Porridge
- Toiletries deodorant, shampoo, shower gel, toothpaste
- Tinned pasta, spaghetti, macaroni cheese, baked beans
- Coffee
- Nappies size 4, 5 & 6
- Sanitary products

We are very grateful for any donations you are able to make.

Yours sincerely

Claire Bennett

Headteacher